Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

259 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 11th March 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

I have received the catalogue for the Cattleya dowiana, apart from that I have not heard from you for a long time and I am curious to know how yesterday’s auction went of Od. oerst. Did the 5 crates of Od. oerst. arrive ? I rather doubt it, since you only took 200 to auction. Perhaps it was a good decision since these plants are in your hands only and there will be no competition in the near future.

I received a letter dated 25th January from Hauda in Panama in which he tells me that he will travel to Tamaco on the 27th January and he will stay in Paesto until the 27th where the Odontoglossum crispum Lehmann grew. He also sent me the letter from Eduard, which was addressed to him instead of me. The letter is dated Punto Arena 13th January. He says he is departing to look for Od. warszewiczii, so I am rather curious how this will succeed. 

Last Monday there was an auction at Protheroe and Morris. Where the plants yours ? Judging by the plants I would say yes. 

Two weeks ago I received a letter from Kisilling in Barth (Pommerania) about Anthurium andreanum. I told him to contact you, he seems to have a flourishing business.

Did you receive any news from Eduard this month ? Have you received the description and drawings ? If so, please send them to me. I shall write to him – if my letter reaches him in Costa Rica, asking him to look for Odm. krameri. I shall ask Kramer where it grows. It is like oerstedii with more flowers at the top of the flower stalk and slightly pink, quite different from any other Odontoglossum.

Are you satisfied with Seidel?

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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